Parents Praying with St. Ignatius February 2012 Intentions         

We  pray  for the intentions of Pope Benedict this month: 1) Access to Water:  That all peoples may have access to water and other resources needed for daily life and 2) Health Workers:  That the Lord may sustain the efforts of health workers assisting the sick and elderly in the world’s poorest regions.    
We pray for Church leaders, that they may help guide us to embrace a culture protecting life from the moment of conception and strong loving commitment to our vocation of priesthood, marriage, or single life.  

We pray for the entire Prep community, including the priests, administrators, faculty, and staff that they will teach our sons love for one another and God’s great love for us.          
We pray for the students at Prep and their many activities.  We pray especially for a successful start to Lent and a safe Spring Break for the Prep Community. We pray for Mission Week, Prep Moms Meeting, Ignatian Breakfast Faculty meeting, Faculty Staff Ignatian Lunch, State Academic Decathlon, Polar Plunge for Special Olympics, CMAB Meeting, Ash Wednesday, Harvard Model Congress, Archdiocese Formation of Faith conference, PSSS for Sophomores, Retreat Weekend, CPSC Recycling, Spring Sports tryouts, Spring Play auditions, Band Adjudication; Basketball, Swimming, Wrestling, and Hockey Competitions; 6th and 7th grade Entrance Exam, Parent Board, Registration Night for the next school year, Parents Rosary and mass, Hall of Fame, Spring Break, Driver’s Ed, History Day competition, the start of spring sports (Soccer, Baseball, track, golf), and Parent Teacher Conferences.   

We pray for Prep Alumni, that they will follow Jesuit Superior Fr. Pedro Arrupe’s advice to be "men who cannot even conceive of love of God which does not include love for the least of their neighbors” and therefore to live in solidarity with the poor and with a commitment to creating a more just society.
We pray for the ill, including Wayne Westphal, Dan Grant, Elsa Schulte, and Peter Townley.  
We pray for the deceased, including Aileen MacBride, mother-in-law of Connie MacBride; Ethel Mausbach, mother of Gene Mausbach; Kate Kestal, daughter of Jack Jackson (prior Prep swimming coach), Deacon Rob Jergovic, Melva Luedtke (grandmother of Josh, Jonas, and Molly Luedtke), and Maxine Kathrein (mother of Joe Kathrein).  May they rest in peace and God’s eternal light shine upon them.

Lord, on this day of celebration of love, we ask for the grace to experience overwhelming gratitude for Jesus’ great love for us.  We contemplate the beginning of Lent, remembering that we are nothing but dust without God; help us to detach ourselves from things of the earth and return to Him.  
